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Republic nE tﬁl/ﬁhilippines
Pepartment of Education

REGION VIII - EASTERN VISAYAS

August 15, 2022

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM

Noo Q05 .s2022

REMINDER TO COMPLY WITH THE LAND TRANSPORTATION FRANCHISING
AND REGULATORY BOARD (LTFRB) REQUIREMENTS
FOR SCHOOL TRANSPORT SERVICES

To: Schools Division Superintendents
All Others Concerned

1. Attached is a communication from Gualberto Gualberto, Regional Director, Land
Transportation Franchising and Regulatory Board (LTFRB), Region VI, reminding all schools
with transport services for students to comply with all the requirements for the resumption of
School Transport Service Operations to be able to provide sufficient transport services in
support of the opening of in-person classes.

2. The requirements and the provisions for the availment of the waiver of penalties for
those who failed to renew their permits during the pandemic are in the attached
communication.

3 Immediate dissemination of and compliance with this Memorandum are desired.

EVELYN R. FETALVERO, CESO IV

Regional Director/b/

Enclosures:  As stated

References:  As stated
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LAND TRANSPORTATION FRANCHISING AND REGULATORY BOARD
REGIONAL FRANCHISING AND REGULATORY OFFICE NO. VIII
Barangay Pawing, Palo, LEYTE 6501

LTR-R8-20220508-001
DepED STS

August 5, 2022

EVELYN FETALVERO, CESO IV
Regional Director 2 659
DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION k{', l" he - 9
Regional Office No. VI

Gov't. Center, Candahug, Palo, Leyte T

Dear Ms. Fetalvero,
Greetings!

In anticipation to the resumption of face-to-face class this August 22, 2022 under Department of
Education No. 034, Series of 2022, the Land Transportation Franchising and Regulatory Board has
allowed the resumption of School Transport Service Operations to provide sufficient transport
services.

Based on our records, there were about 14 School Transport Services operating with valid
permits within the Leyte. Those who failed to renew their permits during pandemic years may
avail of the waiver of penalties under MC 2022-066.

As one of the requirements to operate, School Transport Service operators are required to secure
endorsements from the schools valid Parent-Teacher Association or School Certification/
Endorsement Letter Authorizing/Accrediting the School Service. They are also required to send
their units to our Office in Palo, Leyte for inspection.

In view of this development, we would like to request our office to remind all schools under your
supervision to be aware of the requirements for School Transport Services for their students. We
are also sending similar reminders to private schools whose students are to avail of such mode of
transportation.

For further queries, please contact Engr. Chris Capistrano at 0915.491.0379 or email at

r8@ltfrb.gov.ph.

More power and warm regards!

Very truly yours, T

GUALBERTO N. GUALBERTO
Regional Director
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